Spring Term 2020
Year 6 St. Catherine and St Christopher Parent Newsletter

Welcome to a new term in Year 6. We hope that you all had a happy Christmas and New Year. Thank you for all your kind wishes, Christmas cards and gifts given during the Christmas season.

During this term in Literacy, the Year 6 children will be recapping features of different types of texts such as: diary entries, biographical writing, descriptive writing and writing persuasively in leaflet and letter form. They will also be continuing to build up their awareness of answering different types of comprehension questions. The children will be learning how to use different strategies in order to do this effectively under timed conditions. The topic we will be studying this term will be The Mountain Environment and we will be covering this in many areas of the curriculum. Therefore, many of our Literacy lessons will be around The Mountain Environment topic. 

In Numeracy, we will be using the Revised Numeracy Framework and developing mental maths skills. The homework that is set each week recaps topics which we have recently covered or areas of revision, please ensure that your child works hard on their homework as it will help to consolidate their learning in that area.

The topics through which Religious Education will be taught this half-term are: ‘A People of Pryaer’  and ‘From Lent to Easter’. Remember to ask your children what they have been learning about and encourage them to explain and share their knowledge with you.  Please read the attached R.E newsletter for further details. The children will attend regular masses and assemblies which you are most welcome to attend.

In Science, the topic we will be covering this term will be: Electricity. There may be extra Science homework given each week which will help with the area that we are covering. Even though Science no longer as a SATS test to level your child, there will be some schools that are chosen to complete the SATs test. Therefore, we will be continuing to train the children and prepare them for the types of questions which they may face. The children are welcome to bring in any information or research that may help them with their studies.


At present, Year 6 is timetabled for P.E twice a week. These days are Thursday and Friday. The children are allowed to wear blue tracksuit tops, bottoms and trainers for outdoor P.E. P.E kits cannot be shared/ borrowed from friends or siblings. Please ensure your child has the correct PE Kit and it is clearly labelled with their name.

Homework will be given out on a Monday and should be completed and returned to school on Friday. Please ensure that your child continues to read each night for at least 20 minutes and that an adult has heard them. Their reading record should be signed each night and returned to school each day. Reading Records are checked on a Wednesday. Children who do not have sufficient evidence of reading to an adult will be given a Reading Comprehension to complete at home and return the following day.

We will be continuing our ongoing focus on the Thinking Skills which is a whole school approach. We hope to develop children’s thinking and higher order questioning by using the Thinking Hats, Maps and Habits of Mind. 

   We hope that your child will have an enjoyable term. Should you have any concerns regarding your child, please feel free to speak to your child’s teacher any time after school.

 Yours Sincerely,

Mrs C Brennan


Mrs R Martin
